## SPANISH VALLEY WATER & SEWER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

Regular meeting ----- February 21, 1990

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman,  ${\tt ATTENDANCE}$ W. Darwin Gilger at 7:00 P.M. at the District office. Other Board members present were Bud Cunningham, Dan Holyoak and George White.

Others present were Ferne Mullen, Marsha Modine and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of January MINUTES 17, 1990. George moved the minutes be approved as read. Bud seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

Darwin asked about the Taylor bill and Roberta TAYLOR WATER reported they were paying \$100.00 per month.

Dan reported Randy Stubblefield was looking at ADDITIONAL some acreage in the Cedar Hills area, behind Knowles and SEWER IN Jensen, and the prospective buyers of that 20 acres are HIGHLANDS hoping to connect to the sewer. The acreage will probably be in one or two acre parcels. Marsha reported Dale had thought it would not be too difficult, and that the Rocky Road extension had cost about \$9.00 per foot. The property in question was discussed, Dale will look over the property and make an estimate of costs to put in a proposed sewer extension.

> The following bills were presented for payment: BILLS

Zions 1st National Bank \$ 5,846.55 City of Moab 1,936.77 W. R. White Co. 1,160.02 Water Utility Products, Inc. 304.00 S.E. Utah District Health 60.00 Utah State Dept. of Health 15.00 4,593.47 GCWCD U.S. Postmaster (Billing) 94.31

Bud moved the bills be paid, George seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

George mentioned four people on Spanish Valley PROSPECTIVE Drive were desperate for water. After a brief discussion, CULINARY Dan suggested we make another bid for funding to extend the WATER LINE water line. It was suggested Dale put some figures together and estimate the cost of just taking the 4" line to Wilson's. Prospective customers were discussed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

AD.JOURNMENT

BILL

ATTEST:

Neal Dalton, Clerk